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Question:

In a high building, is protection from fire required for both normal and emergency
conductors that provide power for the firefighters’ elevator(s)?

Interpretation:

No.

Article 3.2.6.5 includes requirements for an elevator for use by firefighters in a high building.
Sentence 3.2.6.5.(6) states that electrical conductors for operation of this elevator shall be
“(a) installed in service spaces conforming to Section 3.6 that do not contain other
combustible material, or

(b) protected against exposure to fire from the service entrance of the emergency power
supply, or the normal service entrance of the normal power supply, to the equipment
served...”.

Clause (b) provides the option of protecting either the emergency power supply or the normal
power supply.

However, Subclause 3.2.7.10.(1)(a)(iii) requires protection of electrical and emergency

conductors serving emergency equipment within the scope of Article 3.2.6.2 to 3.2.6.8. Since
the firefighters’ elevator is required by Article 3.2.6.5, it requires the stated protection.
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Sentence 3.2.7.10.(1) refers to Sentences (2) to (11) for the required protection. Other than
for exceptions that are not applicable to this question, Sentence 3.2.7.10.(5) states that the
electrical conductors referred to in Sentence (1) are those that extend from the source of
emergency power to (a) the equipment served or (b) the distribution equipment supplying
power to the equipment served, if both are in the same room. This Sentence refers only to
the conductors that extend from the source of emergency power.

This protection will also comply with the specific requirement of Clause 3.2.6.5.(6)(b) for
protection of either the emergency power supply or the normal power supply. Because the
emergency power supply requires protection in accordance with Sentence 3.2.7.10.(1), there
is no need to protect the normal power supply.

This requires the voltage and frequency relays in the automatic transfer switch to initiate
generator operation when those relays do not sense adequate characteristics of the required
normal power supply source. As such, the emergency power system is required to activate if
the normal power supply to the elevators is lost due to failure or destruction of the normal
power cables, even if normal power is still available for other building systems.
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